27 January 1990

Col. Edwin L. Sterling
4011 Manorfield
Seabrook, TX 77586

Dear Ed:

In working through a lot of 306th records recently, I
was caused to ponder over whether I had ever asked you
if you would look carefully through your 201 file for
any orders or other papers issued while you were a mem-
ber of the 306th from Wendover to Thurleigh?

Special Orders during this period were not routinely
saved by the organization, as it was not formally re-~
quired until 1 Dec 43, by executive order of the Presi-
dent.

I have a good collection from the period, but am still
looking for more pieces in the puzzle.

If you have your 201 file, please take a look, and either
send me the originals so I can copy them, or make copies
for me.

I look forward to heartdng from you.

Sincerely yours,

Bussell A. Strong
Secretary and Historian



